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�

“Do right, love goodness, and walk humbly with your God.” Micah 6:8 

 April 14, 2019 �

         �

     Mass Schedule�             �

Saturday Vigil: 5 pm                                                                 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 & 11:30 am                                           

First Saturday: 8 am                                                                                                         

�

Daily Mass                                                               

Monday�Friday 8 am �

�

�

Reconcilia#on  �

Saturday: 3:30�4:30 pm                                                

or by appointment  �

                                           �

Parish Office Hours�

Monday & Tuesday: 8 am�8 pm�

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: �

8 am�5 pm�

Saturday: 9 �5 pm�

Closed 12�1 pm  (mon�sat)�

Sunday 8 am�noon�

�

�

Rectory Phone number�

330�688�6411�

www.holyfamilystow.org�

�

�

Perpetual Eucharis#c Adora#on                                                                                                                             

Call 330�678�8335 �

�

�

Holy Family Parish School                                                                                                                             

               330�688�3816� �

www.holyfamilyschoolstow.org�

�

�

Holy Family  

is a  

Stewardship Parish 



�

�

          READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY�

�

Acts of the Apostles 10:34, 37�43: The apostles 

have been witnesses to Jesus’ life, death and           

resurrection, and He has commissioned them to preach 

and bring people to forgiveness through faith in Him.�

 �

Colossians 3:1�4: We must now be intent on things above, for 

we share the life of Christ.�

 �

John 20:1�9: The stone has been moved away! Jesus is risen, 

and the apostles are called to believe.�

 �

For Reflection: Jesus is risen! In Him we have new life! �

Saturday, April 13th�

5:00 pm    Timothy Hayes (Family)�

Sunday, April 14th � Palm Sunday�

7:30 am    Edward Bose (Maber Family)�

9:30 am    People of the Parish�

11:30 am  Kenneth Brahler (Daniel & Kristen Brahler)�

Monday, April 15th�

8:00 am    Dominico Cipollone (James Family)�

Tuesday, April 16th� �             �

8:00 am    Robert Haggerty (McNulty Family)�

Wednesday, April 17th �

8:00 am   Rose Siciliano (Karen Palker)�

Thursday, April 18th � Holy Thursday�

7:00 pm   People of the Parish�

Friday, April 19th � Good Friday�

3:00 pm   Service of the Lord’s Passion�

7:00 pm   Service of the Lord’s Passion�

Saturday, April 20th � Easter Vigil�

8:00 pm    People of the Parish�

Sunday, April 21st � Easter Sunday�

7:30 am    People of the Parish�

9:30 am    People of the Parish�

11:30 am  People of the Parish�

EVENTS OF THE PARISH/SCHOOL�

�

� �

Sunday, April 14th:�

� � 9:30 am Sunday School in School�

� � 10:30 am Lenten Study “Into the Desert” in Rm 2�

� � 10:45 am PSR in FSPC/School�

� � 12:30 pm Lifeteen in Rms 3 & 4�

� � 1:00 pm Virtus Training in Rm 1�

� � 7:00 pm Kings Men in Rm 1�

Monday, April 15th:�

� � 3:00 pm GS Troop 650 Mtg in Rm 2�

� � 7:00 pm K of C General Mtg in Rm 1�

� � 8:00 pm Al Anon in Rm 2�

Tuesday, April 16th:�

� � 6:00 pm Legion of Mary in Rm 5�

� � 6:45 pm Troop 177 Mtg in FSPC�

� � 7:00 pm RCIA in Rm 1�

Wednesday, April 17th:�

� � 9:30 am Adult Faith Formation in Rm 1�

� � 5:30 pm Tops Club Inc. Mtg in Rm 2�

� � 6:30 pm  Pack 3177 Cub Scout Mtg in FSPC�

� � 7:00 pm Adult Faith Formation in Rm 4�

� � 7:15 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal in Church�

� � 8:30 pm Tenebrae in Church�

Thursday, April 18th:�

� � 10:00 am HFS Retreat in the LCH/Rm 1�

� � 1:30 pm Stations of the Cross Presentation in Church�

Saturday, April 20th:�

� � 8:00 am Men’s Bible Study in Rm 1�

� � 4:00 pm Blessing of Easter Food Basket in Church�

While Masses will ordinarily be 

said on the date that you      

arrange, circumstances may    

necessitate a change. Please 

check the bulletin each week.�

We extend our sincere sympathy and  prayers 

to the family and friends of our recently          

deceased: �Americo Carretta husband of     

Caridad; Carl Dangel father of Andy Dangel & 

Theresa Berzonsky; Mary Powers, Parishioner�

Cross and Chalice �

Weekend of April 13th & 14th,  2019�

5:00 pm � Eric and Susan Virostek �

7:30 am � �

9:30 am � Steve and Julie Mosholder �

11:30 am � Bob and Kay Eickenburg �

�

Will take the Cross and Chalice materials home to 

pray this week for vocations within the Church. All 

members of our parish are encouraged to continue 

joining in prayer for vocations. For more information or scheduling 

contact Greg Werner at  gwerner@neo.rr.com �

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �

            Wedding Banns�

�� II Derek Esh & Brenna Haag �

HOLY FAMILY OFFERTORY GIVING 

WEEKLY REPORT 

�

Due to Early Deadlines the collections 

amounts for April 7th will be in the Easter Bulletin�

Sunday Collection for April 7th:…..….………………..NA�

Second Collection for April 7th:………………….....…NA�

Children’s Collection for April 7th:….........................NA�

Thank you for your continued ! 

�

�

�

Thurs, May 2 at 9:00 a.m.�

Thurs, May 9 at 5:30 p.m.�

�

Sun, April 14 at 1:00 p.m.�



�

�

April 14, 2019�       � Palm Sunday of the Lord’s Passion�                                         
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�

�� “As [Jesus] rode along, the people were spreading their cloaks on the road . . . the whole multitude of his disciples began to 

praise God with joy for all the mighty deeds they had seen.”  Luke 19: 28�40�

�

       There is something noticeably missing in Luke’s version of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem on Palm Sunday: palm branches.�Unlike   �

       Matthew and Mark’s accounts, Luke makes no mention of palms being waved or hosannas being sung.�In Luke’s account of Jesus’�

       entry into the city, the people place along Jesus’ path their single most important possession: their cloaks.�A cloak was the most  �

       expensive article of clothing one possessed; most people owned only one that was constantly mended and never discarded.�For the �

       poorest of the poor, a cloak was more than an article of clothing: it was their shelter and home.�The holy poor of Luke’s narrative �

       place all that they have at the disposal of the Messiah.��To be disciples of the Redeemer Jesus is to “lay down” at the service of one �

       another whatever we have and are, to “empty” ourselves (as the Apostle Paul writes in today’s second reading) our comforts and �

       fears and pride in order to become vessels of God’s life and love in our own Jerusalems, in our own Holy Week journeys.  Question �

       for the Car:  What possession of mine would I lay down in the service of others �� on Jesus’ path?�

�

�� R.C.I.A. �� Please hold in Prayer � our Candidates for Full Communion (those already baptized) and our Catechumens (those to be 

baptized on Holy Saturday) � who are entering the last days of their preparation to join us at the Table of the Lord.�

�

�� We pray for Catholic Christians around the world who rarely or never attend Mass �� that they may hear the call to come home 

once again during this Easter Season � to receive the spiritual sustenance of Christ’s Body and Blood on a regular basis.  Have you 

been away from Mass for a while?  Our priests and other staff members would always be happy to talk with individuals who 

find themselves distanced from the Church for any reason.  Perhaps we can help each other to bridge the distance.�

�

�� Our observance of Lent includes abstinence (from meat and meat products) � on Ash Wednesday and the Fridays of Lent �� for 

all who have reached their 14th year.  It also includes fasting on Good Friday (April 19) for Catholics aged 21 to 59.�

�

�� Communion Rite Posture����Standing for the Communion Rite during the distribution and reception of Holy Communion and the 

singing of the Communion Hymn, has been part of the Church’s instructions for Mass since 1969; however, in many places across 

the country, this was not followed.� In 2004, then�Bishop Anthony M. Pilla used the promulgation of the third edition of the�General 

Instruction of the Roman Missal�as an opportunity to clearly restate the Church’s desire for the faithful to stand during the            

Communion Rite by issuing a particular policy reinforcing the Church’s Communion Rite posture policy.�Our�parish�has been      

following this procedure�since requested to do so by Bishop Pilla.��Recently,�Bishop Nelson J. Perez has chosen to retain and   

reaffirm this particular policy, in keeping with his desire to both follow the instructions of the Church and unify the postures of the 

faithful during Mass.� We will continue our practice here at Holy Family �� with one small adjustment:� We will be seated as the last 

person recieves Communion and the Communion Hymn concludes.� We will no longer need to stand until the celebrant is seated.�

�

�� Good Friday Collection �� Christians in the Holy Land face special challenges many of which we hear about in the daily news. The 

political, religious and military challenges in the Holy Land are more complex than ever. The wars, unrest and instability in the       

Mideast have been especially hard on Christians. Supporting the Pontifical Good Friday Collection offers hope to the Holy Land 

Christians.�

�

Last year’s Pontifical Good Friday Collection:�

J  Supported 29 parishes, four homes for orphans, three academic institutions�

J  Helped keep schools open for over 10,000 pre�K through grade 12 students�

J  Supported 120 men preparing to be priests or brothers�

J  Helped rehabilitate 80 homes for Christian families�

J  Provided senior care facilities in Bethlehem and Nazareth�

J  Created 1,500 jobs in the Holy Land for Christians�

J  Preserved 54 shrines connected with the life of Jesus and the prophets�

�

Thank you for supporting the Pontifical Good Friday Collection as encouraged by Pope Francis. Through the Pontifical �

Good Friday Collection, you join with Catholics around the world to stand in solidarity with the Church in the Holy Land.  When you �

contribute to the Pontifical Good Friday Collection, you become an instrument of peace in a troubled land.�

�

�� On Holy Saturday (April 20 this year) the Church waits at the Lord's tomb, meditating on his suffering and death. The altar 

is left bare, and Mass is not celebrated until the Easter Vigil at 8:00pm. There are no other liturgies (not at 5:00pm) celebrated this 

day.  On Holy Saturday afternoon you are welcome to participate in the Blessing of Easter Food Baskets at 4:00pm.  This custom, 

originating mostly among the Slavic peoples of Eastern Europe, involves a blessing of the traditional Easter foods, prepared in      

baskets (much like traditional picnic baskets): eggs, ham, lamb and sausages, butter and cheeses, horseradish and salt and the 

Easter breads. The Easter blessings of food owe their origin to the fact that these particular foods, namely, meat, milk products, and 

eggs, were forbidden in the Middle Ages during the strict Lenten fast and abstinence. When the feast of Easter brought the rigorous 

fast to an end, and these foods were again allowed at table, the people showed their joy and gratitude by first taking the food to 

church for a blessing.  Today the Easter blessings of food are still held in many churches in the United States, including our own.  

This can be an excellent opportunity to involve young children and teach them basic truths of our faith.  You might try this Internet 

link for further information � and wonderful recipes!!:   https://www.thespruce.com/easter�food�baskets�blessing�tradition�1136995.�

�

� � � � � � � � � � � ~continued~�



�

�

�� Communion Rite Posture �� Standing for the Communion Rite during the distribution and reception of Holy Communion and the 

singing of the Communion Hymn, has been part of the Church’s instructions for Mass since 1969; however, in many places across 

the country, this was not followed.  In 2004, then�Bishop Anthony M. Pilla used the promulgation of the third edition of the General 

Instruction of the Roman Missal as an opportunity to clearly restate the Church’s desire for the faithful to stand during the             

Communion Rite by issuing a particular policy reinforcing the Church’s Communion Rite posture policy. Our parish has been         

following this procedure since requested to do so by Bishop Pilla.  Recently, Bishop Nelson J. Perez has chosen to retain and        

reaffirm this particular policy throughout the Diocese, in keeping with his desire to both follow the instructions of the Church and unify 

the postures of the faithful during Mass.  This is already our practice here at Holy Family �� with one small adjustment:  We will be 

seated as the last person receives Communion and the Communion Hymn concludes.  We will no longer continue to stand until the 

celebrant is seated. �

�

�� Parents � Let us hope that you would see the Easter Season as an opportunity to celebrate the Sunday Eucharist regularly with your 

children.� If you are already attending Mass regularly, thank you for your good example.� If you must admit that your (and your       

family's) attendance is infrequent �� now is a wonderful opportunity to renew your commitment to regular Mass attendance.� Your 

children know that they should be participants in the Sunday Eucharist.� They depend on you for example �� and for a ride to church.�

�

�� Easter Collection/Holy Week Schedule �� Parishes like Holy Family have traditionally encouraged special giving on Easter and 

Christmas as an important part of our help for the Parish.  These Holy�day Collections are a significant part of our Parish budget.  It is 

with this in mind that we have recently mailed each of our parishioners a liturgical folder and an Easter envelope.  May this serve as a 

gentle reminder � not only of our Holy Week and Easter schedule, but of the opportunity to be “extra generous” to the Parish on    

Easter Sunday.�

�

�� New Principal � Holy Family Catholic School ���I am very pleased to inform you that we have concluded the search for a new �

Principal �� and I want to enthusiastically introduce to you�Mrs. Heather Hawk Frank�as the next Principal of Holy Family School, �

beginning with the 2019�2020 school year. It is exciting to have Mrs. Hawk Frank join our Staff as our current Principal,�Mrs. Sharon �

Fournier, retires in June.� I am confident that she will build upon the strengths of our school as we make this transition in our leader�

ship. � Mrs. Hawk Frank comes to us from�St. Bridget of Kildare School�in Parma, OH �� where she has been Principal for the past �

three years. �

�

�� Boilers and Such Things ���I had alerted you a few months ago that we need to turn our attention to the�replacement of the heating 

systems�in the Church and School Buildings,�replacement of the air�conditioning system�in the Church,�retirement of the Building 

debt�($600,000 �� from the 2009 Church addition, flood abatement projects, and security features in the School), and�consideration 

of�further improvements�in the School.� Since then, we organized a few brainstorming meetings and hosted an evening presentation 

to share the issues involved �� aging boilers, possible engineering scenarios, potential costs, etc.� Lots of ideas were shared �� and 

individuals continue to provide helpful insights.� Two things emerge:� 1.) The boilers are not broken this minute, but their age alerts us 

that we need to consider replacement as soon as possible �� so as to avoid an emergency shut�down during the winter 

months.� 2.)� This project will be very costly.� While we still require approval of our plans by the Diocese �� and the systems that will 

work best are still being worked out �� we're looking at a price tag of $2�3 Million for the project as a whole.� We need to raise these 

funds over the next two to three years so that money is available to implement the replacement program and then work on the out-

standing debt.� We are currently exploring options on how best to organize this effort.� Ideally, we hope to initiate a capital campaign 

by later this summer.� We will be asking all parishioners to make significant commitments toward keeping our buildings comfortable 

and available well into the future.� Early contributions �� larger/smaller �� are welcomed.� This will give us a head start.� You can mark 

checks "boiler fund" �� or you can contact Jamie Heinl (Development), Ed Coia (Business Mgr.), or me, to discuss options for giv-

ing.� Thank you for your interest.� Fr. PJR �

�

�� Garden Volunteers � If you would like to “adopt a plot” � one of the 14 gardens scattered around our parish property � please     

contact Fr. Rosing:  330�688�6412, Ext. 215 or pjrosing@holyfamilystow.org � or Jim Coudriet:  jcoudriet@holyfamilyschoolstow.org.  

We will be happy to assign you a garden area and arrange for materials and plants.�

�

��  Parish Pastoral Council � Every year in the Spring, the Parish Pastoral Council conducts nominations from the parish for new 

members.  We are doing so at this time.  Council members meet five times per year (typically Wednesday evenings) to provide     

consultation and advice about a wide range of parish concerns to Fr. Rosing.  In addition, he often consults informally with members 

as various issues present themselves.  We are looking for individuals who would be willing to serve three�year terms.  In addition, 

there are possibly two one�year terms available as we develop our Council membership for next year (beginning in September).    

Interested adult parishioners (or persons wishing to nominate another parishioner) can make this known by sending a note to the 

Rectory Office marked: “Parish Pastoral Council Nomination”.  If you have questions, you are welcome to contact Fr. Rosing � 

330�688�6412, Ext. 215.�

�

�� Holy Family School � A “Blue Ribbon School of Excellence”:  Parents of school age � or pre�school age � children are        

encouraged to consider Holy Family School for their children.  We suggest that you contact Mrs. Sharon Fournier, Principal, at:      

330�688�6412, Ext. 310 � or Mrs. Mary Lou Yannucci, Administrative Assistant, at: 330�688�6412, Ext. 314 � for further information 

about our School or to arrange a tour.�

�

� � � � � � � Have a Holy Holy Week!                  Fr. Paul Rosing�

Do You Have a Question for Bishop Perez?�

Join host Dick Russ and Bishop Nelson Perez around the table as they discuss what’s on the 

mind of the Catholic community and answer your questions. Tune in to AM 1260 The Rock 

for�Table Talk�on April 18th at 5 PM. Rebroadcast April 20th�at noon and April 21st�at 1 PM.��

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �



�

�

NOTE: Eucharistic Adoration will be suspended   

during Holy Week from Wednesday 7 pm, April 17, 

until after the 8 am Mass on Easter Monday, April 

22. �HELP!�Adoration�Open hours � Sundays�1�2 

PM�and Saturdays�8�9 PM. �Call Bill or Mary Ann   

Kolosi @�330�678�8335�for information. �Hours before 

the Blessed Sacrament for the week�ending�April 6�were 310. �

11:30 am Mass Music April 14, 2019�

The Wonderful Cross�

�

Verse 1��

�

When I survey the wondrous cross�

On which the Prince of Glory died�

My richest gain I count but loss�

And pour contempt on all my pride�

�

Verse 2��

�

See from His head His hands His feet�

Sorrow and love flow mingled down�

Did e'er such love and sorrow meet�

Or thorns compose so rich a crown�

�

Chorus��

�

O the wonderful cross�

O the wonderful cross�

Bids me come and die and find�

That I may truly live�

O the wonderful cross�

O the wonderful cross�

All who gather here by grace�

Draw near and bless Your name�

�

Verse 3 � �

�

Were the whole realm of nature mine�

That were an offering far too small�

Love so amazing so divine�

Demands my soul my life my all�

�

CCLI Song # 3148435 Chris Tomlin | Isaac Watts | J. D. Walt | Jesse 

Reeves | Lowell Mason © 2000 sixsteps Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG 

Publishing) worshiptogether.com songs (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) 

For use solely with the SongSelect®�Terms of Use. All rights re-

served.�www.ccli.com CCLI License # 2640929�

Behold The Lamb Of God�

�

Verse �

�

You are my Lord�

It's You I adore�

Nothing on earth�

Could ever take Your place�

Your might humbles ev'ry heart�

The highest of heavens bow�

For nothing on earth�

Could ever take Your place�

�

Chorus�

�

And now we see Your sacrifice�

The greatest gift our greatest prize�

Behold the Lamb of God�

Behold the Lamb of God�

Who takes away the sins of the world�

�

Bridge (2X)�

�

We will not forget�

We will stay awake�

We will not abandon�

The promise that You made �

�

Ending�

�

The sins of the world�

The sins of the world�

�

CCLI Song # 4669755  Matt Maher © 2005 spiritandsong.com (Admin. by Capitol 

CMG Publishing) Thankyou Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) For use 

solely with the SongSelect. Terms of Use. All rights reserved. www.ccli.com CCLI 

License # 2640929�

Holy Family Parish in 

Stow, Ohio is seeking a 

faith�filled Catholic         

Religious Education    

Coordinator to  oversee 

Sunday School, Parish 

School of Religion programs for grades pre�K through 8 (about 

300 students), and a summer Vacation Bible School                 

program.� Applicants should have some experience with a     

Bachelor’s Degree in Religious Education or related field. This 

position is part�time, at 25�30 hours per week and requires some 

weekend hours.�

The CRE is expected to have capabilities in program               

development, education, catechist development and a             

willingness to work collaboratively with the pastor, parish staff and 

volunteers.� Good oral/written communications and interpersonal 

skills are required. A proficiency in Microsoft Office applications 

and a working knowledge of the PDS system are requested. 

Above all, the applicant must enjoy working with and for children.�

Holy Family is an equal opportunity employer.� Interested         

candidates should email a resume and cover letter to Fr. Kevin 

Klonowski. klonowski@holyfamilystow.org�

April 14, 2019�       � Palm Sunday of the Lord’s Passion�                                         

Hosanna�

�

Hosanna hosanna�

Hosanna in the highest�

Hosanna hosanna�

Hosanna in the highest (2X)�

�

Heal my heart and make it clean�

Open up my eyes to the things unseen�

Show me how to love like You have loved me�

�

CCLI Song # 4785835  Brooke Ligertwood  © 2006 Hillsong Music Publishing 

(Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing)  For use solely with  the SongSelect®�      �

Terms of Use. All rights reserved.�www.ccli.com�

CCLI License # 2640929�

Good Neighbors is open for those needing help only on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10am � 2pm. �Visits are permitted 

every 30 days with a referral and identification. �When you, or someone you know, runs short of groceries during the 

month and Good Neighbors is not open, remember to visit the “Little Food Pantry” and take what food items you may 

need for the day or the weekend before you can get to Good Neighbors. The “Little Food Pantry” is a new ministry      

created by a Holy Family parishioner and is located under the overhang between the rectory and the side entrance to 

the lower church hall. �There is no need for a referral or permission to take what items you may need in a pinch. �



�

�

Good Neighbors food drive will be held the    

Weekend of April 20th� & 21st.��

Since the collection falls on Holy Saturday 

and Easter Sunday, Father Rosing has      

requested that your donations be placed 

into or near the Good Neighbors bin in 

the lower church hall and not on the Altar Steps.�

Items needed this month are: Paper Products; Towels,    

Tissues, and Toilet Paper; Spaghetti Sauces; and Jiffy 

Mixes�

Thank you for your continued and generous support!�

Encounter Our Neighbors �

We encounter Jesus this week in 

Jerusalem, a community he knew 

well. We prayerfully enter our 

own communities too, encounter-

ing those who are hungry and thirsty, and those who need 

our help. How does our Lenten journey motivate us to serve 

those we meet in our daily lives? Return rice bowls to the 

containers in the back of church on Palm Sunday or Easter.  �

We are living 

in a relativistic 

culture.      

Society tends 

to say that 

there is no 

absolute right or wrong for everyone. Some here may 

agree with that statement, while others may accept that 

there is an oral standard, but struggle to convincingly    

explain that moral conviction to others. Many of us likely 

shy away from the topic of morality out of fear of offending 

others or being  labeled “intolerant.” We are all  affected 

daily by this relativistic worldview. Join us for a powerful    

8�part series called Who Am I to Judge? Where we will 

answer the question: “How do we talk about morality in a 

world that no longer believes in truth?”�

Join us from 9:30�11am OR 7�8:30pm�

Wednesday’s April 3�May 22 in room 1�

Call or email Barbie Byrne to register (330)688�

6412x272  byrne@holyfamilystow.org �

Study guides provided for those who register �

Holy Family School� is seeking a Part Time Technology Teacher (18 hour work 

week, schedule to be  determined) for the 2019�2020 school year.�

Candidate will provide direct instruction to students in Grades  K�8 based on the 

Graded Course of Study set forth by the Diocese of Cleveland.�

Candidate must hold a valid Ohio teaching certificate/license and 

be�Virtus�trained.� To apply please send a cover letter and resume to Sharon 

Fournier, Principal 3163 Kent Road Stow, OH 44224 

or�sfournier@holyfamilyschoolstow.org�

Thank you for all who signed up for the bus trip. JOY bus 

trip to museum of divine statues is full.���

No further registrations will be accepted.�

Holy Family Vacation Bible School 2019�

June 17�21    9:00�11:30 a.m.�

Children entering grades K�4 in the fall�

Students entering grades 5�6 � Jr. Bible School�

Registration fee: $25 per child (includes VBS shirt)�

Register online or download the registration form and return to 

the parish.  Registration begins April 9th. Deadline for            

registration is June 4th.�

See the Holy Family parish website for details. �

Student volunteers entering grades 7�12 are needed.�

Students attending a Catholic high school can use volunteer 

hours for school requirements. �

 Adult volunteers are also needed!  �

Contact Diane Hurtuk to volunteer: hurtuk@holyfamilystow.org�

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �
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�

Immigration: �

�

"My father was a wandering Aramean who went to Egypt and lived there 

as an alien. The Egyptians maltreated and oppressed us. We cried to the 

Lord and he heard our cry and saw our affliction." Deuteronomy 26:5�7�

�

 First Sunday of Lent�

"President Donald Trump's decision to cut $450 million in foreign aid to 

Guatemala, Honduras, and El Salvador � the three countries in the 

'Northern Triangle' of Central America that are the origin point for many 

migrants crossing the southern border � will end dozens of projects   

designed to bolster security, the economy, education and judicial         

systems.��

�

Maryknoll missioners who have lived and worked with communities in 

these countries say the cuts could worsen the crises of violence,         

impunity, and poverty that are the root causes of migration there.�

�

'The desperation exists, and the immigration will persist,' said Brother 

Marty Shea, recently returned from the Petén region of Guatemala, where 

he regularly encountered desperate migrants from Honduras and El    

Salvador traveling through Guatemala into Mexico and where he was 

aghast at the recent rise in the murder of women and girls region wide.��

�

On April 4, the Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns joined over 40 U.S.�

based faith, human rights, foreign policy, humanitarian, immigrant rights 

and border�based civil society organizations in a statement�to express 

deep concern over the Trump Administration’s latest actions regarding 

Central America, including the wholesale cutoff of assistance to          

Guatemala, Honduras, and El Salvador.��

�

'The administration’s proposal to cut off programming that specifically 

addresses the root causes of migration is counterproductive and         

misguided. It does not reflect the ongoing humanitarian crisis on the 

ground and will further increase forced migration,' the statement reads. It 

goes on to describe some of the important programs that would be      

defunded: violence prevention and response, poverty alleviation, and 

programs to address corruption, strengthen human rights, and promote 

the rule of law." From Maryknoll Global Concerns�maryknollogc.org�
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 Annual�

Stow Chris�an Women’s Dinner�

Holy Family Parish�Lower 

Church Hall�

Tuesday, April 30 2019�

6:00 pm�

Cost: $16.00 per person�

deadline to register: April 26�

�

We will be collec
ng personal care items                                 

such as toothpaste, shampoo, soap, and           

deodorant for Family Promise �

�

Proceeds from Basket Raffle will benefit Family 

Promise �

�

The ideal candidate should:�

�� Have a heart for young people�

�� Faithfully attend Mass on Sundays and holy days�

�� Frequently receive the sacraments of Eucharist 

and penance�

�� Be at least 21 years old�

�� Be Virtus trained  (or willing to attend a training)�

�� Help the youth minister facilitate monthly       

meetings for the confirmandii (beginning in Sept.)�

�� Attend a training over the summer�

�� Be available to assist with other youth ministry 

events as needed�

�

Interested persons should call or email Abby Gresser 

to set up an interview. Interviews will be conducted 

during the month of April.�

330�688�6412 x271�

gresser@holyfamilystow.org�

April 14, 2019�       � Palm Sunday of the Lord’s Passion�                                         



�

�

Loaves & Fishes: A Catholic Lay Leadership Program at Holy Family�

The need is great to serve persons in the community living with loneliness, hunger, ill�heath, addiction, 

disability and distress. Catholics are called to be missionary disciples and to help meet this need, but 

there may be a lack of awareness or worry of how to directly fulfill Christ’s call to serve our neighbors. 

Loaves & Fishes is a program  being developed to help engage parishioners in direct service to their 

neighbor in the community in fulfillment of the Gospel mandate. �

The miracle of the loaves and fishes (Jn 6:1�15) is where Jesus shows God can grace what little we have, 

in the spirit of thanksgiving and cooperation/sharing, and provide for the needs of the 

many.�

For Lent consider joining us at Holy Family on the following Thursday evening: May 2nd 

beginning at 7pm when Andy Davis from Catholic Charities and the diaconate    

formation program will be facilitating presentation. Please contact Andy at                     

ajdavis@ccdocle.org or call (330) 203�6673 to sign�up or get more information.�

Holy Family 

School is seeking 

substitute      

teachers. �

Candidates must have 

either a current teacher 

or substitute license, 

FBI/BCI and Virtus 

trained.�To apply please submit, cover letter, resume and 

copy of license to Mary Lou Yannucci �

�myannucci@holyfamilyschoolstow.org. �

Habitat for Humanity of 

Summit County is looking 

for donations of new or      

gently�used purses and     

jewelry for their 4th Annual 

Build In Style Purse Party on      

Thursday, May 2nd at the 

Silver Lake Country�Club from 5pm�7pm. Tickets are $35 for one 

and $60 for two and include heavy appetizers and 2 drinks. For 

more�information visit� this link.  A collection bin will be placed in 

the lower church entrance from Saturday, April 20th until Sunday, 

April 28th.� �

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �

�

Divine Mercy Sunday�

April 28, 2019�

Holy Family Parish �

1:45 � 3:30 PM�

Presented by Fr. Michael 

Denk of Walsh �

University�

Talk on Divine Mercy from       

the Diary of St. Maria Faustina�

Also �

Confessions�

Recitation of the Divine          

Mercy Chaplet�

                     Lo, children are a gift from the Lord; 

                            The fruit of the womb is a reward    …..Psalm127:3�

                  SPRING BABY SHOWER�

                        Saturday and Sunday� May 4 � May 5�

We are in need of: boy and girl clothing sizes 2T� and 4T �

                                  CAN YOU HELP FILL THE SHELVES?�

     Please note the center can now only accept clothing up to 4T�

Please help the mothers who have chosen life for their babies by 

bringing items to Holy Family Church and placing them in the 

cribs in the Sanctuary the weekend of �

May 4�5, 2019�

Holy Family Pro�Life Group will pick up large items�

Call Marilyn at 330�688�4363�


